
Newsletter
Serving our community locally as well as internationally. We strive to make a difference for those less fortunate than ourselves, with a
special emphasis on the youth who will be tomorrow�s leaders.

A 100% Paul Harris Fellow Club.
www.GreenValleyRotary.org

Club Leaders

Janet C. Pancoast
President

Julie Todd
President-Elect

Christine L. Smith
Vice President

Brad Marx
iPast President

Lora Evans
Public Image Chair
Secretary

Terry M. Perkins
Treasurer

James Allanson
Sergeant-at-Arms
Michael Denley
Club Director
Darcy A. Dougherty
Club Director

Robert Dworkin
Club Director

Debbie Mitsch
Club Director
Membership Chair

Mark Roy
Club Director

Larry E. Skaggs
Club Director

January 10, 2019

Greeting and Pledge of Allegiance

President Janet Pancoast rang the bell at 7:00 a.m. After a time for fellowship
and breakfast, she called the meeting of the Rotary Club of Green Valley (RCGV)
to order at 7:10 a.m.

Jim Allanson led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Introductions, Announcements and Presentations

Guests

Membership Chair Debbie Mitsch welcomed our guests:

Calvin Adair, guest of James Allanson
Bill Collier, Prospective Member
Ellen Librizzi, Mother, Student of the Month
Antonia Librizzi, GVHS Student of the Month
Molly Jensen, Assistant Principal, GVHS
Jeff Rogers, Presenter

Announcements

The 2019 Rotary International Foundation Gala is being held in Las Vegas this
year at the World Market! PP and District Foundation President Susan Johnson
urged everyone to register to attend the Gala on March 16, 2019. To register click
here.

President Janet Pancoast reminded everyone to Feed the Pigs.

RYLA (Rotary Youth Leadership Awards) Facilitator Sign Up: Deadline March
1st. For sign up to be a facilitator go here.

Four-Way Speech Contest Jim Frey announced that the RCGV local contest will
take place at Green Valley High School on March 7th.

District Conference is coming up May 3rd and 4th in Anaheim. You can register
online here.

Super Bowl of Caring Food Drive: February 1st at two Von�s locations in
Henderson. For information contact Ted Durant teddurant@centurylink.net
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THE FOUR WAY TEST
of Things We Think, Say and
Do:

Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL

and BETTER
FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL to
all concerned

Don�t forget
to feed the pig!

Every dollar you place in the
�Polio Pig� goes to polio

eradication

CELBRATE

Todd Cook
Assistant Governor

Birthdays

Robert Dworkin
January 12th

Jack R. Ewing
January 19th

Wedding Anniversaries

Terry M. Perkins
January 10th
David Joseph Jochman
January 11th
Susan Holland Johnson
January 17th

Club Meeting

Green Valley
Meets at The Wildhorse Golf Club
2100 West Warm Springs Road
Henderson, NV 89014
Time: Thursday at 07:00 AM

Presentation

PP Mike Peterson introduced the Student-of-the-Month, Antonia Librizzi from
Green Valley High School. Antonia exemplifies the characteristics of a model
student and currently is ranked number one in her class with a 4.8 weighted GPA.
She is an active member of the theatre department and is currently starring as
Mrs. Phelps in the school�s production of Matilda: the Musical. Antonia is
involved in several community service organizations such as National Honor
Society, Las Vegas Sun Youth Forum, C.H.A.N.C.E., and Teens Making a
Difference.

Antonia plans to attend UNLV and to
major in psychology with the
ambition of becoming a criminal
psychologist.

Green Valley High School and RCGV
are extremely proud of Antonia and
wish her much success in her future
endeavors.

Trivia, Fines, Bucks and Dollars

PP Mike Peterson, our clever Trivia and Fine Master, had a multi-way tie for his
question about New Year�s Resolutions. The tie was broken and Brad Marx won

http://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800259746
http://maps.google.com/maps?q=36.057701700,-115.079528300
http://maps.google.com/maps?q=36.057701700,-115.079528300


fine immunity.

PP Mike announced that there is one member birthday in January. The group
sang their version of Happy Birthday to Bob Dworkin. He also congratulated
Debbie Mitsch for her 25th year in Rotary (4th year with RCGV) as well as Lora
Evans� one year and his own twelfth year with the club. Several wedding
anniversaries were noted: the Frey�s, the Jochman�s, the Johnson�s and the
Perkin�s. Congratulations!

All late comers and those without their Rotary pin were called forward to spin the
wheel, much to the Fine Master�s chagrin � he was fined twice due to spins.

George Baggott shared that Jon Hoolihan now has a blood infection and his
homecoming has been delayed. He has contact information for Jon.

Christine Smith was decked out in Knights regalia for the night�s White Out.
Also, Go Rebels!

Mark Roy had a happy buck for heat!

Darcy Dougherty was happy to be back after her leg infection; was happy the
doctors cleared her to visit family during the holidays; and that she received her
White elephant gift from the Holiday Party. Darcy asked PP Mike to choose from
a pie of papers�Christine Smith won a Knights� jacket!

Greg Bruce was glad to see his old friend, Jeff Rogers, and shared that Improv
will be happening a week from Saturday.

PP Bob Hulshouser had a buck for Antonia and predicted her future successes;
had a buck for the �Double Doink� and the Bears� missed field goal.

PP Jim Frey mentioned the Four-Way Speech Contest on March 7th; had a buck
for the Rebels� great start; and for our student, Antonia going to UNLV.

Dave Jochman was vertical; had a buck for his daughter who shot �expert�
level at the shooting range; for his 8th wedding anniversary; for the Bears� loss;
had a dammit dollar for the Hoosiers beating the Illini, and pointed out the
wheresgeorge.com "Baggott locator".

Terry Perkins had a happy buck for his 43rd wedding anniversary and had a
dammit dollar for the passing of his son�s childhood friend from a brain tumor
and for the young man�s family.

Shyloh Wehner welcomed Darcy back and congratulated Ted Durant on the
successes he has had with Field of Honor sponsorships.

Alex Grodzinsky wished everyone a Happy New Year; was happy to be back
and had a happy buck for our student, Antonia.

Linda Lee Lundgren had a buck for our student and one for the new car that
Santa brought her!

PP Mike Peterson�s company is hosting a recruiting event for woman. DO you
know anyone who may be interested?

Debbie Mitsch had a buck for our student and one for the gift that PP Bob
Hulshouser delivered to her from a past event.

Judy Lloyd wished everyone a Happy New Year and had a happy buck for
Antonia!

PDG Larry Skaggs noted that picking a scab is not healthy, PP Bob! He had a



dollar for the guy he met at the Rose Parade from a club in a small town in Ohio
whose club had their inaugural year of the Field of Honor, too. They sold ALL 800
of their flags!

Julie Todd had a happy Yen, wishing everyone a Happy New Year; a dollar for
her dead car; and a happy buck for Antonia.

Jim Allanson had a happy buck for our student-of-the-month, Antonia from
GVHS. Go Gators!

President Janet Pancoast had a happy buck for the MexiCali service trip where
she helped paint a school for the hearing impaired; she had a buck for Ted
Durant�s work garnering sponsorships for the Field of Honor. She noted that it is
time to start gearing up for the event. She also had a buck for Antonia; a dammit
dollar for Jon Hoolihan with well-wishes; and a buck for Lora Evans� one year
anniversary and how she has jumped in with both feet! Thank you, Lora!

Program

Jeff Rogers, BrainStorm Success

Gerry Holinski introduced Jeff Rogers, a no-nonsense coach, facilitator,
trainer,consultant, and founder of BrainStorm, He
spoke on �How to finally achieve your most
challenging goals in 2019.�

Jeff challenged the group to move forward by
clearly defining and aligning our visions with the
simple healthy actions and behaviors necessary to
create an extraordinary life. Thank you, Jeff, for
helping us focus our efforts for a happy new year!
President Janet presented Jeff with a laser pen
and our appreciation.

Adjournment

The Raffle pot was $395. Greg Bruce was the lucky
winner and did the right thing by pulling a 4 from the pack. He then led the group
in the 4-Way Test.

President Janet Pancoast adjourned the meeting at 8:14 a.m.

District 5300 News

District Conference 2019

Friday, May 3, 2019 to Saturday, May 4, 2019



Bring the Kids � Kids Eat Free!

Bringing Our Families Togetherfor a Celebration of Club Success
and the Magic of Disney! Register now here.

Rotary International News

Rotary Community Corps

A Rotary Community Corps is a group of people who share our commitment to
changing the world through service projects. Members plan and carry out projects
in their communities and support local Rotary club projects but are not members
of a Rotary club.

There are more than 8,500 corps in over 90 countries. Rotary Community Corps
are active everywhere Rotary is present: in urban and rural areas, and in both
developed and developing countries.

Shown here are the Rotary Community Corps of Parker, Colorado, providing a
powerful growth and enrichment experience for the teens and adults with special
needs who belong to it.

Written and Edited by Julie Todd (julie.todd@ymail.com) and Lora Evans (lora.eevans@gmail.com)
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